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     Memo #2023-037 

November 22, 2023 

TO Ateneo de Manila Grade School Community 

FROM [Sgd] Jaime Jose G. Nicdao, PhD 
Headmaster, Officer-in-Charge 

SUBJECT Onsite Resumption of Classes 

 

 
Greetings! 
 
After careful assessment of the on-going transportation strike, we have decided to shift back to onsite 

mode of learning starting tomorrow Thursday, November 23, 2023. We understand the challenges 

posed by the strike and are committed to ensuring the continuity of education for our students.  

 

While we have the capability to quickly transition to online learning when needed, we believe in the 

value of face-to-face engagement in the educational process. The interactions that take place within 

the school environment contribute significantly to the overall development of our students, fostering 

a sense of community and facilitating meaningful connections.  

 

We appreciate your understanding and flexibility during these times. Our priority remains the safety 

and well-being of our students, staff, and the entire AGS community. 

 

Thank you. 


